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LAW COUNCIL OF AUSTRALIA

FEDERAL LITIGATION SECTION

INDUSTRIAL LAW COMMITTEE

SUBMISSION ON THE WORKPLACE RELATIONS LEGISLATION AMENDMENT BILL 2000

Preliminary

The Law Council of Australia (“the Law Council”) appreciates the opportunity to make this submission, in response to the invitation of the Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education Legislation Committee (“the Senate Committee”).

The Law Council’s submission is necessarily brief because of the compressed timetable set for public comment on the Workplace Relations Amendment Bill 2000 (“the Bill”).

Proposed Amendments Concerning  Pattern Bargaining

Without commenting on the merits of or need for these amendments, there are two aspects of the proposal which the Law Council draws to the Committee’s attention.

First, the proposal operates selectively. Only organisations of employees are caught (see clauses 170 LGA, 170 MP (1A), 170 MWB).

The Workplace Relations Act 1996 allows the registration of multiple business agreements (s170LC) and certification of more than one agreement within a business (ss170LJ, 170 LQ). An employer could thus choose to bargain across a number of sites so as to achieve a common outcome without fear of the proposed pattern bargaining restrictions.

If, as the Explanatory Memorandum to the Bill indicates, the purpose of the amendments is to :

“ensure that protected industrial action is limited to the pursuit of enterprise-specific outcomes, and is  not generally available as a means of seeking common outcomes across a number of employers or across industry”,

then logically the amendments ought to operate equally to all bargaining entities, including employers and employer organisations.

In the interests of consistency and balance, the Law Council considers that the proposal should be amended to apply in this way.

Secondly, the Council has a concern about the retrospective operation of clause  170MWB (see item 14(3)). The practical effect of the proposal would be to penalise  organisations which have already taken action, in good faith, in accordance with the current provisions of the Act. 
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